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Talk  of                                                  
the Town 

 

February 10th— Valentine’s Dance.    
 7:30-11:30p.m. St. Joseph’s Church Hall  
February 14th— Valentines Day.    

February 20th— Family Day.                   
     Office Closed.             
February 21st— Elk’s Meeting 8p.m.   
     Small Hall Multiplex. 

                                 

March 13th & 27th—Council Meeting 6:15. 
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Reminder : Utility rates will have the                                             
following increase for 2017. 

The utility rates per quarter for the metered premises 2017                                         
will be charged as follows: 

Metered Premises: 

  Water   $ 207.45 (plus overage based on consumpƟon) 

  Sewer     $ 145.23 

  Lagoon surcharge fee  $  20.00 

  Total:  $  372.68 per quarter, which is  approx. $124.23  month 

ResidenƟal Unmetered Premises 

                 Water     $ 228.21 flat rate 

  Sewer     $ 145.23 

  Lagoon surcharge fee  $   20.00 

  Total:  $393.44 per quarter which is  approx. $131.15month 

 

Elks Lodge # 572 
 

Canada Day and Family Day           
CelebraƟons are ongoing, and we 
are please to announce that the 

Encore dog show will be back with 
us.  

  
Next meeƟng will be Tuesday      

February 21st, at 8:00 p.m. at the 
Balgonie MulƟplex.  If you             

are interested in becoming a 
member of our lodge, just give 

Darren Kiel a call 306‐591‐3802. 
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January 3 RECYCLING January 10 GARBAGE 

January 17 RECYCLING January 24 GARBAGE 

January 31 RECYCLING February7 GARBAGE 

February 14 RECYCLING February 21 GARBAGE 

February 28 RECYCLING March 7 GARBAGE 

March 14 RECYCLING March 21 GARBAGE 

March 28 RECYCLING April 4 GARBAGE 

April 11 RECYCLING April 18 GARBAGE 

April 25 RECYCLING May 2 GARBAGE 

May 9 RECYCLING May 16 GARBAGE 

May 23 RECYCLING May 30 GARBAGE 

June 6 RECYCLING June 13 GARBAGE 

June 20 RECYCLING June 27 GARBAGE 

July 4 RECYCLING July 11 GARBAGE 

July 18 RECYCLING July 25 GARBAGE 

August 1 RECYCLING August 8 GARBAGE 

August 15 RECYCLING August 22 GARBAGE 

August 29 RECYCLING September 5 GARBAGE 

September 12 RECYCLING September 19 GARBAGE 

September 26 RECYCLING October 3 GARBAGE 

October 10 RECYCLING October 17 GARBAGE 

October 24 RECYCLING October 31 GARBAGE 

November 7 RECYCLING November 14 GARBAGE 

November 21 RECYCLING November 28 GARBAGE 

December 5 RECYCLING December 12 GARBAGE 

December 19 RECYCLING December 26 GARBAGE 

2017 WASTE & RECYCLING PICKUP DATES 
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Thank you to all our family and 
friends for your love and support 
during this difficult Ɵme.  Your 
kind words, prayers, cards,          
flowers, food & friendship means 
so much to us.  We our truly 
blessed to be part of such a   
wonderful community. 
 
The family of Donn Leibel 

A huge thank you goes out to 

our family and friends for your 

support, well wishes, prayers, 

cards, food and goodies, aŌer 

the loss of our Mom.  Your 

kindness and generosity were 

very much appreciated! 

The Thompson/Lane Families. 

Every Tuesday and Wednesday from 9a.m.‐11a.m. the   Balgonie 

Arena is proud to offer 2 hours of walking Ɵme for anybody that 

does not want to venture outdoors.  We ask that you please wear 

proper, clean footwear.  Also, new to the arena,  Parents and Tots 

skaƟng Ɵme.  This is a 2 hour Ɵme slot both days, where             

smaller children can learn to skate with their caregiver.             

There are no instructors so please be careful as this is a             

skate  at your own risk Ɵme.  Helmets must be worn at                 

all Ɵmes by adult and child.  Please check  out our                        

Facebook page, or TwiƩer, to make sure Ɵmes have not                

changed or been cancelled. 



 10 



 11 

Office Hours: 

 

By Appointment with  

Rev Bev Diduck 306‐519‐4481 

Balgonie United Church 

Time of Worship: 11:00 a.m.        

 Sunday School 11:00 a.m.    

     If you would like a ride, 

please call by Friday: 771-4303  
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Reminder to Balgonie Residents: 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street 

for more than 24 hours, except weekends 

and holidays.  If your vehicle is not used   

regularly, you must park it on your own 

property.   

All vehicles stored on your property must be 

licensed and in good repair.  Storage of        

unlicensed and junked vehicles on your 

property are  considered to be a “nuisance” 

by Town of Balgonie Bylaws.      
 

All informaƟon must be received by 

February 20th, 2017 to be included in 

the March 2017 issue of The Talk Of 

The Town. 

Prices for adverƟsing a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                        

#30– Quarter page ad.                                          

$60– Half page ad.                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements are 

not charged.  However, you must 

have a Balgonie Post Office                     

Box # to adverƟse. 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS              

are open to the public.  They are                  

regularly scheduled on the                               

2nd and 4th  Mondays                                      

of every month starƟng                                         

at 6:15 p.m. in the                                       

Council Chambers of the                                 

Balgonie  AdministraƟon Building.            

Council meeƟngs are scheduled for     

March 13th & 24th. 

Public Skating times      Stick and Puck  
Tuesday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m.       Monday   3:30 – 4:45 p.m. 
Thursday    3:30 - 4:45 p.m.  Wednesday 3:30 - 4:45 p.m.   
Sunday   12:30 - 1:45 p.m.   Friday   3:30 – 4:45 p.m. 

……………………………………………………………. 
 

Helmets must be worn at all times FOR ALL SHINNY PLAYERS! 
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            ELCIC Lutheran Churches 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Edenwold holds services  

every Sunday at 11:00 am. 

St. John’s Lutheran Church, on the Correction Line Road, 
holds services on the 2nd & 4th Sunday every month at 
9:30 am. 

 

     Contacts: 

     

     St. Paul’s & St. John’s - Pastor John Dut at (306) 487-8442. 



 15 

Our thoughts are with Debbie & Lee Lane & Family, and                          
Duane Thompson & Family, on the passing of Gloria,                          
their Mother, Grandmother, and Great Grandmother. 

Extending deepest sympathies to the family of Josephine Schramm. 

Our  sympathies to the entire family of Donn Leibel.  He will be                     
dearly missed in our community. 

In this sorrowful time, we would like to extend our heartfelt                         
condolences to the entire family of Eleanor Rumpel.  She always had a 

smile for everybody she passed, and will be dearly missed                          
by all that knew her. 
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Balgonie Volunteer Fire Department 

A Year In Review 

Your local volunteer fire fighters and medical first responders feel it is important to 
let our community members know what we have achieved and been up to in 2016! 

The Balgonie Volunteer Department is made up of 27 members.  Of those 27 
members, 11 are trained in firefighting and 15 are trained in firefighting and emer-
gency medical        response.   We also have 1 junior member (junior members 
are youth aged 15-18 years old who take the same training but cannot respond to 
activations until they are 18 years old).  The third Wednesday of each month, the 
fire fighters get together to train and    practice.  Some of the practices are driving, 
using air packs, using Jaws, ladder handling etc.  In nice months you will probably 
see us training in the field beside the fire hall.  

In 2016, our members attended 1 fire school and hosted the spring fire school.  
Fire schools are hosted by volunteer departments where approx. 200-300 volun-
teer              firefighters from across the province, attend to receive training.  Did 
you know….Volunteer firefighters in Saskatchewan receive the same training and 
certification as career          firefighters?   We are very fortunate in Balgonie that 
we have 7 North American certified Fire Service Instructors on our department. 

In January 2017, we had 10 of our First Responders take an advanced course in 
Trauma Life Support.  This will better aid us with our patients who have traumatic 
injuries like those from car accidents, falls, etc.  Volunteer Medical First Respond-
ers are trained through our health district to attend to patients while we wait for an 
ambulance to arrive.  Given that the ambulance usually comes from Regina 
(sometimes Indian Head) there can be a wait time for the ambulance.  We will ar-
rive first and attend to the patient until the ambulance arrives.   

In 2016, Balgonie Volunteer Department attended to 104 calls between the town 
of           Balgonie and the RM.: Fire calls-10, First Responder calls-46,False 
Alarms-12, Other-3 and MVC’s (motor vehicle crashes) – 33.              

If you think you would like to join our team, please contact Chief Dave Campbell or 
come down to the fire hall the first Wednesday of each month as 
we have our monthly meeting.   We are also available for fire hall 
tours and any public education you need.  
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ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS: 

Taxes and uƟlity bills may be paid electronically through your online banking website.  The payments would be     

under Town of Balgonie Taxes and Town of Balgonie UƟliƟes.   

(Do not choose Balgonie Water—this payee is a previous business and is not connected with the Town of Balgonie.)   

Please contact the Town office to obtain your account numbers.   

Electronic payments for uƟliƟes and taxes are a convenient way to pay your bills, but they are not  

instantaneous.   Please allow 2‐3 business days before any due date so that your payment is receipted by our office 

before any penalƟes apply.  The bank requires Ɵme to process the payment and advise the Town.    

The receipts for electronic payments will be available for pickup, mailed or emailed upon request.    

Snow Removal: 

As we are well into the winter season, we need to be prepared for all the SNOW.  Our 

Town is fortunate to have great staff to clear our streets for us!!  This Ɵme consuming 

job is made a lot easier when vehicles are moved off the streets for the graders to come 

through.  As well, the Town Boulevard areas (the first 12‐15 feet of each property) 

where the snow is placed, need to be free of vehicles and trailers.   

The main streets are done first, followed by side streets and alleys are last.  Depending 

on the severity of the storm and amount of snow, it may take a while for all streets to 

be cleared.   We appreciate your paƟence and understanding.  Just a reminder that 

snow from your property should not be pushed out to the streets. 

Thank you again to those that help out their neighbors, who may not be able to move 

their own snow from driveways. 

Thank you for treaƟng our staff with respect. 
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